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The Planning Resource Adequacy and Assessment (PRAA) Standard Drafting Team (SDT) believes 
there is no impact on neighboring regions as a result of the recommended non-substantive 
changes, addition of “Time Horizons” and addition of a new Requirement R3.  Requirement R3, 
requires the Planning Coordinator to identify any gaps between the needed amount of planning 
reserves defined in Requirement R1, Part 1.1 and the projected planning reserves documented in 
Requirement R2.  Historically, the two Planning Coordinators within the ReliabilityFirst region have 
already been identifying this gap via a number of public reports, thus this change will result in no 
change for neighboring Regions which also include these two Planning coordinators. 
 
Since there is no impact on neighboring regions, there was no need for the PRAA SDT to solicit 
appropriate input from the neighboring regions. 
 
 
 
 
 


